Dear River Bluffs Residents,

Management has been working diligently to ensure compliance with CDC guidelines,
Governor Cooper’s executive orders and New Hanover County Health Department
recommendations regarding the COVID-19 pandemic. The health and protection of all
residents of River Bluffs are of paramount importance to River Bluffs management. We
appreciate your cooperation staying in your homes and complying with the following
recommendations in order to prevent the spread of the virus in our community.

>|f you are experiencing any symptoms consistent with COVID-19 you should
immediately self-isolate at home and away from other family members. Contact
your health care provider or call New Hanover County Coronavirus call center at
910-798-6800. You should not leave your home to receive medical care unless a
health care provider has made the recommendation to do so.

>Gatherings of individuals of any size for any reason should be postponed or
cancelled at this time

>|f it is necessary to be in public, individuals must practice social distancing of at
least six feet from others.

>Young people should also practice social distancing and avoid contact with
vulnerable populations.

>Stay out of the Sales Office. Use email for communication.
>Be conscious of your distance when conferring with the greeters.
>Adhere to the guidance given for food delivery and pick-up.

>All home businesses that engage in personal contact should be discontinued at
this time.

>All in person club activities should be cancelled until further notice.

>All concentrations of individuals outside their home must be limited to workers
providing essential services and they must adhere to social distancing.

We will continue to monitor this situation and observe all CDC, NC state and county
recommendations and protocols. If new recommendations are announced, we will
implement them as appropriate.

It is management’s hope that adherence to the above will insure the healthiest outcome
for all River Bluffs residents. Our community has proven in the past that when we work
together, we emerge as a more vibrant community.



